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October and November Meeting Comments  
by Program Director Gordon Kerfoot 

The October meeting of the Regina Prostate Cancer Support Group proved to be a very informative and 
enjoyable evening for those in attendance. We had a very large turnout of men and their partners, which reflects 
the efforts made by our organization to promote our group’s work through appearances in the media, both print 
and television. 

We instituted the use of name tags for guests attending, affording an opportunity to become better 
acquainted with each other. As well, Co-Chair Bob Terichow took the opportunity to formally welcome all guests, 
especially first time visitors to our meeting, and as well introduced Board members in attendance. Board members 
too were more easily identified by way of lanyards and name tags. Printed material regarding Prostate Cancer was 
made available to attendees as well. 

The evening speaker was Ms. Dale Dirkse from the University of Regina. Ms. Dirkse is a doctoral candidate 
in the department of psychology. She spoke about a new initiative by the psychology department at the university, 
(the only of its kind in Canada). Dirkse is launching a new on line program to help cancer patients, who have 
completed treatment, cope with depression and anxiety. This is part of the Wellbeing After Cancer program which 
was begun in Australia and has become a part of the mainstream health care program in that country. 

Ms. Dirkse discussed both depression and anxiety and how it manifests itself in individuals. She then 
explained the “online” nature of the program, how individuals may participate in the program, and how staff will 
be measuring outcomes at the study’s conclusion. In short, the program is 8 weeks in duration, employing 
cognitive behavioral therapy treatment. The program is provided at no cost. Interested parties wishing more 
information may contact Ms. Dirske at dirskse2d@uregina.ca or 306-337-2598. There was a very lively exchange 
of questions and answers following the presentation. 

The evening concluded with our traditional round table discussion, which always proves beneficial, as 
individuals are provided the opportunity to ask questions or share experiences on a variety of topics relevant to 
prostate cancer. 

 

November 10 Meeting 

Our November meeting will feature Ms. Mikki Robicheau as our guest speaker. Ms. Robicheau has recently 
been named the new nurse navigator of the Prostate Assessment Centre at the Pasqua Hospital in Regina. In her 
new role, Ms. Robicheau will support and educate patients who are sent to the program by their family doctor. 

She will be able to respond to questions regarding biopsy procedures as well as assist patients diagnosed 
with Prostate Cancer in treatment options recommended by doctors. 

The Prostate Assessment Centre at the Pasqua Hospital has undergone a restructuring in the past months, 
in the hopes of streamlining the pathway system for patients. Ms. Robicheau will outline the various staff roles 
that will allow for patients to follow a standardized procedure around prostate cancer detection and treatment. 



 

 

Ambassador Opportunity 

The Moustache Bash is a fund raiser for the RQHD Prostate Assessment Centre.  

They have asked for several PCa survivors to attend as Ambassadors. 

Steve Pillipow has committed to attend and will share his journey during the program. The “Board” 

has approved funding for three members to attend. 

Call Steve at 306-586-9345 if interested. 

 



 

 

Updated PCa Statistics Published: 

The Canadian Cancer Society released their new statistics about prostate cancer in Canadian men. 

They are now posted on our website and are in the link below. You will see a few changes from the 

past however the number of diagnosis in their lifetime remains 1 in 8.  

www.prostatecancer.ca/Prostate-Cancer/About-Prostate-Cancer/Statistics 

 

Educational Online Event: Advance Care Planning for Men 

 with Prostate Cancer 

Click here to register! 

Facing prostate cancer is difficult enough. But advance care planning (ACP) can give your loved ones 

the confidence and peace of mind to make healthcare decisions for you if you are unable to speak for 

yourself. This webinar will provide information about why ACP is important, and a step-by-step guide 

to advance care planning. 

 

The purpose of this workshop is to: 

 Provide an overview of what ACP is 

 Foster understanding as to why ACP is important for people living with prostate cancer, 

 Help men with prostate cancer, their partners and families learn the steps involved in the  

ACP process, and how to start these types of conversations, 

 Familiarize participants with the available resources on ACP. 

  

Presented by: Elizabeth Dougherty & Helena Towle 

Date: Tuesday, November 17, 2015 

Time: 1:30 - 3:00 PM EST (OTTAWA time) 

Where: Accessed online via phone and web 

Price: FREE 

http://www.prostatecancer.ca/Prostate-Cancer/About-Prostate-Cancer/Statistics
http://www.prostatecancer.ca/Prostate-Cancer/About-Prostate-Cancer/Statistics
https://www.eventbrite.ca/e/educational-online-event-advance-care-planning-for-men-with-prostate-cancer-tickets-28553800185


 

 

Lifestyle Management Program 

The attached “LM” program is funded by The Movember Foundation, one of  
PROSTATE CANCER CANADA’S major financial supporters. 

 
The Lifestyle Management site provides online tools and resources for PCa survivors to lead a 

healthy, balanced lifestyle. Check it out. 
 
 

 
 

 



 

 

Advance Care Planning Update 
  

This website gives you an online view of the Advance Care Planner available to PCCN members… 
For more information regarding provincial regulations you can go to: www.advancecareplanning.ca 
 

We plan to have hard copies available for members in the New Year. 
 
 

In Closing… 
 

Does this article seem familiar? It could have been recorded word for word at one of our meetings. 
Although this article was published back in 2011, we hear the same questions at our meetings. 

 
 

 

http://www.advancecareplanning.ca/


 

 

 

PCCN Regina is a volunteer support group for men diagnosed with prostate cancer and their families.  

We are a registered charity that relies on the generosity of its members, supporters and friends to fund its programs. 

Charitable deduction receipts for income tax purposes are issued for amounts of $10.00. 

 

You can donate by sending a cheque to: 

PCCN – Regina: PO Box 37264 

Regina, SK S4S 7K4 

 

Donor's Name: __________________________ 

 

Donor's Address: ____________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________ 

 

Postal Code: _____________ 

 
If this gift is in memory/honor of someone, please provide mailing address information  

if you wish us to provide a notification. 

 

This gift is in memory/honor of: ______________________________ 

 

Send Notification to:  

 

Name: ____________________________________________ 

 

Address: ____________________________________________ 

 

_____________________________________________ 

 

Postal Code: _____________ 
 



 

 

BOARD STRUCTURE 2016/2017 
pccn.regina@gmail.com 
 
Co-Chair  - Bob Terichow    
Phone: (306) 584-9293 / (306) 581-9158 
 
Co- Chair - Lawrence Ward 
Phone: (306) 543-8215  
 
Treasurer - Larry Smart 
Phone: (306) 757-4959 
 
Secretary - Dwaine Snowfield 
Phone: (306) 586-1403 
 
Monthly Program - Gordon Kerfoot 
Phone: (306) 789-8555  
 
Tom Gentles - Honorary 
Phone: (306) 586-7702 
 
Peer Sharing   
Lawrence Ward or any member of our Board 

Phone: (306) 543-8215 
 
Out Reach Program 
Jim Odling 
Phone: (306) 522-7590 
 
Dwaine Snowfield 
Phone: (306) 586-1403  
 
Sieg Hodel 
Phone: (306) 569-1957  
 
Steve Pillipow  
Phone: (306) 586-9345  
 
Grant Rathwell 
Phone: (306) 766-2372 
 
Stan Hanoski 
Phone: (306) 529-1322 
 
James Froh 
Phone: (306) 450-0909 
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